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TEXT: Luke 11:9 "And I tell you, Ask, and it will be given
you; seek, and you will -Find; knock, and it will
be opened to you."

This is the third o-F our Lenten sermons on the parables,
each chosen to illustrate an important lesson in life. And
what wonderful illustrations the parables are! One of the
striking things about Jesus*s teaching was his use of stories
to make his message come alive. Stories that not only got
people's attention, but which were so clear that even the
simplest peasant understood what he was saying.

Most of those stories are just as clear today, but not
all of them. This story of the Midnight Visitor is one of the
exceptions. Many people find it both confusing and disturbing
because they focus on the wrong thing. They mistakenly
suppose that the story is about a man who does not want to
get up and help his neighbor. And, since this is a parable
about prayer, they assume he stands for God. No wonder they
are confused! Is Jesus saying that God really does not want
to help us? That He only answers our prayers if we pester Him
enough? And then just to get rid of us? Of course not!

The problem is that we are used to allegories. And in
allegories every part of the story has its own special
meaning. But parables are different. In a parable there is
only one meaning. Everything else is window dressing. And
this is a parable. A parable, not about the reluctant giver,
but about the persistent seeker. What Jesus was saying was:
"Be persistent in prayer even when it doesn't seem to do any
good." More than that. Be persistent in prayer especially
when it doesn't seem to do any good.

Adlai Stevenson once told about a one hundred year old
man who was interviewed by a reporter. One of the questions
was "To what do you attribute your long life?" The old man
answered, "I never smoked. I never drank. I watched my diet.
And I always got up early in the morning and went to bed
early at night." "Yes," said the reporter, "but I had an
uncle who did the same thing, and he only lived to be eighty.
How do you account for that?" "Well," replied the old man,
"he just didn't do it long enough." That's what this parable
is about, doing it long enough.








